
 

 
 
 

 
MEDIA RELEASE PSA calls for urgent intervention following severe flooding in Eastern Cape        
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The Public Servants Association (PSA) is extremely concerned about the impact of severe flooding in the 
Eastern Cape, including Mthatha and surrounding areas, leading to fatalities, displacement of residents, and 
widespread damage to infrastructure and public service facilities. 
 
The PSA extends sincere condolences to families who have lost loved ones and stands in solidarity with all those 
affected during this time of crisis. Considering the dangerous conditions, the PSA urges all community members to 
exercise maximum caution, avoid flooded areas, and adhere to safety warnings issued by authorities 
 
The PSA further appeals to public servants to use their discretion when reporting for duty, placing personal safety 
above all else. No one should be forced to risk their life under unsafe conditions. Departments are reminded that 
special leave provisions exist to accommodate such circumstances, and employers are urged to act with empathy 
and flexibility, considering the severity of the current situation. 
 
The PSA calls on all spheres of government to deploy emergency services and humanitarian relief without delay, 
restore access to essential services such as clinics, schools, and government offices, and protect the safety and 
wellbeing of all frontline public servants and affected communities. Urgent infrastructure assessments should be 
conducted and measures implemented to prevent further devastation. 
 
This disaster underscores the urgent need for strengthened disaster response capabilities and long-term 
investment in resilient infrastructure. The PSA is available to engage with all relevant authorities and stakeholders 
to ensure that public servants and communities receive support. 
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